Indian Creek Estates
January 7, 2008
Minutes
The Indian Creek Estates Board of Directors meeting was held on Monday, January 07, 2008 at the home of Chris Dudley. Present were Dallas Brown, Chris Dudley, Buddy Lane, Carrie Green, Ellen Collins and David Willard.  
After it was determined that a quorum was present, Carrie Green called the meeting to order at 7:05 p.m.
MINUTES

The Board reviewed and approved the November 6th, 2007 minutes as written.
OLD BUSINESS

· Proxies were turned in in an effort to close the November all-member meeting and install the new board members. However, only 20 were remitted, leaving the board 1 short of a quorum. The meeting was left open with new board members pending until the final quorum is reached.
· Dallas Brown was asked to provide contact information for the developer and builder for the purpose of continuing contact to resolve the donation of land for a playground area. He will continue to serve on the Architectural Review Committee despite no longer serving on the Board.
· Parking continues to be a problem in the neighborhood. It was requested that Jim send fine letters to the homes of 6536 Broken Bow, 6104 Tuckaleechee, and 6108 Tuckaleechee.
· Website Updates – The transition of the hosting continues. Carrie will have Bluehost resubmit an invoice to Jim. Once paid, the full site will be transferred from Mark Jacobsen’s personal web page to ours. 
· Front Entrance plan – The board formally requests that Jim Sartor provide plans for updates to the front entrance from at least 3 landscaping companies by the end of January. Each company should provide a $2000 update plan and a $4000 update plan. The remaining funds will be used to upgrade the electrical system surrounding the entrance signs. 
NEW BUSINESS
· Election of Board Positions – Carrie Green will be president, Buddy Lane will be VP, Chris Dudley will continue as Treasurer, and Ellen Collins will be Secretary, all pending the ratification of the new Board and thus the validity of its’ voting power.
· Two homeowner requests were made in response to the announcement of the meeting. First was the addition of upgraded electricity to the front entrance. Per above, the board requests that Jim Sartor obtain estimates to upgrade the entrance so that both sides have 4-outlet exterior grade electrical boxes. This shall be incorporated into the front entrance update project.  Second was the request that the board take action regarding speeding in the neighborhood. Ellen Collins agreed to contact Metro to try to set up periodic speed checks in the neighborhood. 
· 2008 Action Plan: The board discussed the goals to be accomplished in 2008. These include:

1. Obtaining a written promissory note to the rights of the land to be used for the playground/multi-purpose area 
2. Posting of neighborhood watch signs 
3. Amending of the CCRs to require simple majority vote for changes, and possible amendment to prohibit renting of property 
4. Completion of the front entrance remodeling project 
5. Completion of website project 
6. Work towards an agreement with Lifestyle on improving the landscaping package that comes with new homes. 
· 




FINANCIALS
The Board was not provided with financials and therefore no action was taken.
The next Board of Directors meeting is scheduled for Monday February 4th , at 7 pm at the home of Chris Dudley 209 Stecoah Court. 
There being no further business the meeting was adjourned at 8:00 pm. 
All motions were carried with a majority vote 


Respectfully Submitted,

Carrie Green

1/7/08







